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During the final week of November 2023, the HHTN Global
team members convened at Le Rucher Ministries in Cessy,
France. The serene and picturesque environment provided
the ideal location for prayer and planning sessions. The team
reflected on the achievements of the past year and planned
for the upcoming year, 2024. 

A notable highlight of the gathering was a meeting with
representatives from Francophone Africa. French teams
spanning from DR Congo to Ivory Coast have sustained the
work over the years, sometimes in very challenging
conditions. The HHTN Global team took this opportunity to
specially recognise and appreciate their commitment. 

The team left Cessy with a renewed passion for the
reconciliation work and a stronger bond among its members.

We are hopeful for an impactful 2024. 
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HHTN Global Director, Rev Joseph Nyamutera travelled to Ivory Coast at the beginning of the new year to meet our able
colleagues, Team AGIR.

From a very humble beginning, the team has consistently shown deep commitment to the ministry of reconciliation through
running HHTN workshops in the capital and rural areas. The workshops, though conducted randomly, due to financial
constraints, have helped greatly to address the effects of 2010 Post Election crisis in the country. To date, the team of
volunteers has successfully run 7 Schools of Reconciliation, several trainings and a few workshops.

Despite many accomplishments, they have been faced by several challenges; the team found itself scattered, dealing with
divided attention and loyalties, which has led to the loss of a big number of trainees.

Over the years, God redeemed the team’s lack of external support and organisational fragmentation by; giving the team
creative ways of raising funding locally and giving them a good reputation of a church owned ministry rather than an NGO.
The absence of big funding underscored the unwavering passion of the few who persevered without a salary, but instead
contributed financially and sacrificially. By God's miraculous intervention, and as the result of fervent prayers, AGIR has
finally gotten a small funding to run a structured project concurrently with other reconciliation events locally funded.

Joseph conducted sessions on organisational skills and helped them in setting up an organisational structure.  

Please help us keep this team in prayer as they continue with the crucial work of reconciliation in their country. 

RECENT NEWS

SCALING THE WORK AT AGIR-IVORY COAST

The AGIR team; Mamadou, on the far left is the incoming
Executive Director. 



International School of Reconciliation (ISOR) 2024
is scheduled to take place in Kigali, Rwanda from
4th to 17th March, 2024. 

Please see poster or visit our website
hhtnglobal.org for details. 

ISOR 2024

International Forum (IFOR) 2024 is scheduled to
take place in Kigali, Rwanda from 20th to 23rd
March, 2024. The Forum will bring together HHTN
facilitators and trainers from all over the world. 

See poster for details. Plan to arrive on 19th March
and to leave on 24th March, 2024. 

IFOR 2024

European School of Reconciliation is scheduled to
take place from 21st to 31st May, 2024 at Le
Rucher Ministries in Cessy, France. 

Please see poster poster for details.

Visit lerucher.org for application link and payment. 

EUSOR 2024

UPCOMING EVENTS

Interested in supporting this cause?
 Reach out to us via email at info@hhtnglobal.org to

make a donation

www.hhtnglobal.org


